Gatlin Group Holdings II, LLC

May 30, 2024

Mrs. Mary Savage-Dunham
Planning Director
City of Port St. Lucie
Planning and Zoning Department
121 SW Port St. Lucie Blvd
Port St. Lucie, FL 34984

RE: Gatlin Commons PUD Amendment No. 8

Dear Mrs. Savage-Dunham

Please accept this letter as authorization for Sabine Marcks, of Landscape Design Associates and Todd Mowry, of Redtail DG, to represent Gatlin Group Holdings II, LLC in all matters related to the proposed PUD Amendment No. 8 for Gatlin Commons.

Please contact me directly should you have any questions regarding this correspondence.

Thank you, Gatlin Group Holdings II, LLC

Harold Oodt

Harold Dodt Managing Member